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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  The New Hampshire Board of Nursing 
FROM: Lynne Theuner, LPN, MEd, Program Specialist IV 
DATE:  December 19, 2024 
RE:  Bi-Annual Survey Seacoast School of Technology 
 
I met with Catherine Kazazian, RN, LNA Program Coordinator at the Seacoast 
School of Technology, a building operated by Exeter High School.  Catherine is still 
a relatively new Coordinator and is doing a great job creating a sense of 
excitement regarding becoming LNA’s in the students she teaches.  We spoke in 
great length of the possibility of doubling the program in the next school year. 
 
All records that I requested were easily available and in perfect order.   
 
I would recommend that the New Hampshire Board of Nursing grant the Seacoast 
School of Technology’s LNA Program and additional two years of operation. 


